
 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 ASPIRE SAFE TRUST RESPECT KIND PRIDE 

Winnington Park Primary School and Nursery, Firdale Road, Winnington, Northwich, Cheshire, CW8 4AZ 

Tel: 01606 74371   email: admin@winningtonpark.cheshire.sch.uk   website: www.winningtonpark.cheshire.sch.uk 

Headteacher: Mr Rob Cole    email: head@winningtonpark.cheshire.sch.uk 

 

Friday 24th May 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Stars of the Half Term 

A huge congratulations go to this half term’s ‘Stars’: Hannah, Harry, Kayden, Lottie, Ollie, Saaliha, Arthur, Luke, Harvey, Theo, 

Harley, Joah, Kylie and Frank. We’re very proud of you for your hard work and your super attitudes towards school! 

 

Writing Week   

Writing Week has been great fun and the children have produced some excellent pieces of non-fiction written work. We are very 

grateful to all the visitors who came in to make the week so inspiring and special for the children. Thank you to Mrs Hall for 

organising. 

 

Local Schools Art Exhibition  

Children in Year 2 and Year 4 have created two lovely pieces of art work for an exhibition that is being displayed in the gal lery in 

Barons Quay from 23rd May - 22nd June. The exhibition is well worth a visit with work from over 20 Northwich primary schools on 

the theme of ‘A Sense of Place’. Well done to everyone in Year 2  & 4 and thank you to Mrs Worsley for organising our involvement.  

 

Sports Day 

Sadly, we had to postpone Sports Day on Wednesday this week. It will now be on Tuesday 11 th June. Fingers crossed for better 

weather next half term! 

 

Sporting Events   

Year 6 Dodgeball: We really enjoyed our Dodgeball tournament at Hartford High School on Monday. We won half of our games and had a 

really good time. We recommend Dodgeball to other children if they like very competitive sports. Thank you to Mrs Ford for her amazing and 

motivational team talks!  Josh and Sophie 

Year 5 and 6 Cricket: We were really excited about attending this tournament as some of us have experience playing at a high level and we 

all really enjoy cricket. Although we placed second in our group, we won 2 out of our 3 games and only lost to the overall winners. Over the 

three games we hit around 40 6’s (most were Will!) and everyone took part really well and demonstrated good sportsmanship. Thanks to the 

four staff members who looked after us. Alistair, Reuben and Will 

Year 4 Cricket: We really enjoyed our cricket tournament with 5 other schools. We came second overall, enjoyed the challenge and had a 

good time. We were good at batting and could hit the ball a long way and we also took many catches. We were told that we were the best 

sports and that our kits were very smart. It was nice to see Mark the cricket coach. Teddy and Isla 

 

KS2 Adventure Night 

Thank you to all the PTA volunteers and staff who gave their time last night and ensured that Adventure Night was able to go ahead 

despite the wet weather. The children had a fabulous time taking part in the different adventurous activities: roasting marshmallows 

on the fire, completing obstacles course, doing archery and new age curling to name just a few. 

 

Moss Farm Car Park   

The barriers marking the different levels are now in place and hopefully everyone is getting used to the new layout. Unfortunately, 

there was a bump between two vehicles at morning drop off last week. Please make sure your parking and driving is safe and 

considerate of the children, other drivers and users on the site.  

 

Half Term   

We break up today for the half term holiday.  The children have been fantastic this half term working very hard and trying their very 

best. Thank you to the whole staff team for all their hard work too.  School reopens to children on Monday 3rd June. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Mr Rob Cole  

(Headteacher)  

 


